
VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING  
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, January 4, 2023 at 5:15 PM 

MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE 
 

“To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most 
responsible ways at the right times and for the right reasons.” 
-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement 

 
 
 
Attendance:  
Kris Koeppe, Chair 
Thomas Willecke, Citizen Member  
Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member 
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member 
Megan Horejs, Citizen Member 
 
Absent:  
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member 
Laurie Collins, Citizen Member 
 
Staff:  
George Dearborn, AICP, Director of Community Development 
Dan Dieck, Associate Planner 
 
Others  
None 
 
 
Chairman Koeppe called the meeting to order at 5:17pm 
 
MINUTES 
Mr. Willecke moved and Mr. Scheibe seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the November 5, 
2022 Sustainability Committee meeting.   
Motion carried.   
 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 
Chairman Koeppe reported that the Fox-Wolf Watershed Alliance is conducting a survey regarding its 
clean up event and asked that it be placed on the Village website. There was some discussion regarding 
the event and the committee agreed that it would participate once again in some capacity this year. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Chairman Koeppe stated that we collected around 143 lbs. of plastic film in November and 
approximately 182 lbs. in December. He thought we would be eligible for another bench in April. 
 
 



 
 
 
Chairman Koeppe informed the committee that the 2023 dates for the Electronics Recycling Events will 
be April 29th and October 14th, both dates are on a Saturday. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Dan Dieck reported that community garden renewals are steadily coming in and there are 10 plots 
remaining open in Schildt Park and 14 open in Wittmann Park.  He said both parks have a waiting list 
and he will wait until he hears back from the current gardeners before moving forward with the waiting 
list.  
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Director Dearborn gave a brief overview of the year-end development totals for 2023, stating that 33 
single-family permits were issued, 8 duplex and 76 multi-family permits were issued.  There was a brief 
discussion regarding development activities. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Mr. Scheibe and seconded by Mr. Willecke to adjourn the meeting. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
 
5:47 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Dan Dieck 
Recording Secretary 


